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From the Chairman
Tel: 020 8749 1321   Mob: 07773 818394   Email: info@catholic union.org   Web: www.catholicunion.org
St Maximilian Kolbe House, 63 Jeddo Road, London W12 9EE


8th August 2014

Rt Hon Jeremy Hunt MP

Secretary of State for Heath

Department of Health

Richmond House

79 Whitehall

London SW1A 


Dear Mr Hunt

Re – Consultation on NHS Chaplaincy Guidance 

I understand there is currently a consultancy on proposed guidelines to be adopted on Chaplaincy within the NHS

As Chairman of the Catholic Union of Great Britain, I am writing to express my concern relating to this guidance.  Of course any desire to improve standards and provide a better quality of spiritual care and Chaplaincy has to be a good thing to both patients and staff not only Christians but all faiths.

The key issue would seem to be the proposed guidance does not recognise individual faiths but lumps all faiths together, it offers too much of a generic Chaplaincy and therefore negates to appreciate specific religious needs and issues of patients and staff; it is a 'one size fits all solution'.

Given the importance of this issue it is imperative the consultancy gets as wide an airing as possible and is seen to have engaged with as many stakeholders and interested parties as possible.  

To this end is it appropriate for a Trade Union organisation to be allowed to run this consultancy on public policy changes?  I would argue it is not therefore in line with the 2010 Cabinet Office principles on public consultation or the duty of consultation placed on the NHS England by Section 13Q of the NHS Act 2006.  I believe some faiths have genuine reasons not to join Trade Unions so the choice of selecting a Trade Union to run a consultation on healthcare Chaplaincy seems odd and misguided and more importantly will potentially affect the consultation being undertaken.

Yours sincerely

Robert Rigby

President: Lord Brennan of Bibury QC, Vice-Presidents: Professor Lord Alton of Liverpool, Baroness Morris of Bolton OBE, Lord Clarke of Hampstead CBE, Mr Jim Dobbin MP, Sir Edward Leigh MP, Mr Jonathan Evans MEP, Professor John Haldane, Dr Terence Morris, Mr John Deighan
Established 1871 - public engagement for the common good
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